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Follow-up re: Gas Tax Class Action  
Settlement payments  

 

(Kahnawake – 31, Enniskó:wa/March 2014) The Mohawk Council of Kahnawà:ke 
(MCK)  has been made aware of a press release from the First Nations Human 
Resources Development Commission of Quebec (FNHRDCQ) regarding the payments 
from the Class Action Settlement on Fuel Tax Paid on Reserve announced in 2013. 
  
Please note that this is NOT an MCK initiative. 
  
The press release states that, "All claims have now been reviewed and the approval 
letters and indemnities were mailed out on February 28, 2014. Therefore, members of 
our communities receiving EI benefits who have received a compensation regarding fuel 
tax will have to report it to EI but will not be penalized since the amount is considered 
to be a bonus and not a salary. However, they will have to call 1-800-206-7218 to 
explain the source of the amount." 
  
Further, the release states, "Regarding claimants who have already reported without 
mentioning the amount received, they will also have to declare the amount in their 
next reporting or by calling the number listed above." 
  
Further information can be obtained by contacting Wanda Lafontaine at 450-638-4513, 
wlafontaine@cdrhpnq.qc.ca, or by visiting the local Employment Center located on the 
second floor of the Kahnawake Business Complex (Tewa building). A copy of the 
FNHRDCQ press release can be viewed on page two of this document. 

 

SUGGESTED INSTRUCTIONS FOR MEDIA 
Please mention at your discretion for an indefinite period. 
For information on this release contact Gene Diabo at 450-632-7500, ext. 2254 
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PRESS RELEASE 

FOR IMMEDIATE DISTRIBUTION 

 

REPORTING THE COMPENSATION FOR FUEL TAX PAID BY INDIANS ON RESERVES TO 

EMPLOYMENT INSURANCE 

 

 

 

Kahnawake, March 26
th

, 2014 – On December 9, 2011, Collectiva was appointed by the Québec 

Superior Court as Administrator for the settlement of the class action regarding fuel tax paid by registered 

Indians on reserve. 

All claims have now been reviewed and the approval letters and indemnities were mailed out on February 

28th, 2014.  

- Therefore, members of our communities receiving EI benefits who have received a 

compensation regarding fuel tax will have to report it to EI but will not be penalized since 

the amount is considered to be a bonus and not a salary. However, they will have to call 1-

800-206-7218 to explain the source of the amount. 

 

- Regarding claimants who have already reported without mentioning the amount received, 

they will also have to declare the amount in their next reporting or by calling the number 

listed above. 

Please don’t hesitate to contact the FNHRDCQ’s Employment-Insurance Service or the Local 

Employment Center of your community, if needed, it will be our pleasure to assist you.  
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Information :   Wanda Lafontaine 

   (450) 638-4513 

wlafontaine@cdrhpnq.qc.ca 
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